Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
January 20, 2014
T-Bar and Grill — Ellsworth, WI

Members Present: Ken Majeski, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Ken Books, June Books, Jerry Johnson, Barb
McLaughlin, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Dick Wall, Jeanette Gutting, Mike Gutting, Susan Langer,
Gaylen Langer, Darren Place, Ron Wilkens, Toni Fuller, Don Fuller, Janet Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Tim Redding and
Chase Redding

The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:25 p.m.

Secretary's Report for November was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report
by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Ken Books, second by Jerry
Johnson. Motion passed.

President Larry Johnson informed the group that the village of ElImwood is interested in opening up the village to ATV’s
but there are all county roads leading into the village. The Highway Committee has approved opening Cty. P from 50th
Street south on Hwy Tk. Cty. P to Hwy 72 in the Village of EImwood, it also approved Cty. Tk. Hwy P from Hwy 72 south
to Dunn County 70th Street. The request will proceed on to the Finance and Personnel Committee, and then it will have
to go on to the full County Board. Access then will be open to Dunn County.

Hartland will place opening ATV routes on the February 18th referendum and hopefully will pass. We do not need access
to Isabelle to get to Hager Heights because the Town of Hartland takes care of the road.

President Larry Johnson updated the group on the process of the map. Insty Prints would charge $1.75 to $1.80 per
map, with printing on both sides. Discussion took place and samples of maps were distributed. Everett Muhlhausen
thought we should produce a good map that would represent the Pierce County ATV Association well. Work will
continue on the project and hopefully Hartland will be opening roads so they can be added on the map.

Jerry Punches resigned as trail coordinator due to health issues. Anyone wanting to fill the trail coordinator position can
contact the club.

The Moose Lodge Fundraiser Breakfast will be April 6th. St. Croix County ATV Association will need their tickets for the
February meeting. Dick Wall volunteered to get 150 tickets for St. Croix and 150 tickets for Pierce County ATV

Association.

The club still has T-shirts for sale in red, blue and gray, sizes large and extra large. It was suggested to bring them to the
Moose Lodge Fundraiser Breakfast and try selling them.

The next meeting will be on February 17th, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at the El Paso Bar and Grill.
Motion by Toni Fuller, second by Galen Langer, to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary



